2nd July 2001

I was looked after by Popo since I was in kindergarten.  At that time, I was living at Toa Payoh Lorong 1.  I stayed with Popo during the weekdays and spent my weekends at home with my parents.

When I stayed at Popo’s home at that time, she would bring me and my cousin to kindergarten.  She would walk us to school and would bring us back home after that.  I could still remember when I was staying there during my primary school days, Ah Gong, Popo, me and my cousin, Jenny, would share one room in Toa Payoh.  Every morning, Popo would wake me up for school and prepare breakfast for me.  She will then accompany me to wait for the school bus downstairs.  I would go back to Popo’s home for lunch after school daily and dinner will be there too…… as far as I could remember, my stay there was till primary 4, after that I was on my own…. 

I can still remember I went to the USA with Popo and one night in Las Vegas, there was an earthquake and I was scared and she told me it’s just a small one….. so she comforted me…. And there was another time in New Zealand, we took the flight up to Mt. Cook and I was on the same flight with Popo…. We went up seeing snow everywhere and when I was not looking, Popo threw snow on me and she laughed!!  I was still wondering who threw at me, thinking it was my cousin, but they were too far away as they took another flight up there….. Popo had so much fun playing with the snow there.

Now I am grown up, and am really sad to see that Popo’s health is getting from worse to worst.  For the last few years, I have been working overseas and seldom had the time to go down to Popo’s home for gatherings, and to make things worst, in the past during my secondary school days, I never appreciated family gatherings at Popo’s home… but now when I appreciate it, time seems to be not enough…………… 

Hopefully, Popo will have a better life in her next life………

Love,

Leong Leong

